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	Minutes of the Meeting of North Baddesley Parish Council held on 

Monday  8th May 2017 at 7.00pm in the Pavilion, Sandy Lane, 

North Baddesley.

Present:  Cllr D Knight (Chair), Mrs P Darnton, C Hill, J Madden, P Thompson and 

               A Warnes
Absent:  Cllrs E Cosier and Mrs A Tupper
In Attendance:   J Harrington, Parish Clerk (Minutes)

Members of the Public:  0      

	
	
	
	
	

	17-18/0027
17-18/0028
17-18/0029
17-18/0030
17-18/0031


	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Cllr Mrs Tupper gave her apologies due to ill health and Cllr Cosier gave his apologies due

to his wife’s ill health.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS/DISPENSATIONS

There were no declarations of interest/dispensations.

POLICE REPORT
There were no Police present and a report had not been sent in.
OPEN PERIOD

There were no members of the public present.
MINUTES

Minute  16-17/0462, page 116 – “Orchard Crescent” should read “Orchard Close”.

It was then unanimously resolved that the previous Minutes be accepted as an accurate 

record and were duly signed by the Chairman.
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	17-18/0032
17-18/0033
17-18/0034
17-18/0035
17-18/0036
17-18/0037
17-18/0038
	MATTERS ARISING

ALLOTMENTS (Minute 16-17/0433)
A letter had been sent to all allotment holders asking them to be mindful of their neighbours

when using noisy equipment and lighting bonfires, especially at weekends.  One plotholder

had complained that the rules were now too restrictive and made it difficult to undertake 

working at the weekends.  The Parish Council felt that this was not the case and decided that

the current rules would remain unchanged.

FOOTPATHS |(Minute 16-17/0433)

Permission was awaited from the Hampshire and IOW Trust for works to be undertaken

to the area around the kissing gates along the footpath on Baddesley Common.  Cllr Darnton 
and Brian James were in the process of walking all of the footpaths in the village to inspect 
and report back any repair works that needed to be done.   Undergrowth along the cycleway 
from Valley Park to North Baddesley needed to be cut back and a leaking drain needed to be 
reported to HCC.  RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would report these issues to HCC.
106 FUNDING HOE LANE (Minute 16-17/0435)
A list of priorities had been sent to the developers.  No further progress had 

been made.

RELEASE OF DEVELOPER CONTRIBUTIONS (Minute 16-17/0438)
A list had been received from TVBC but appeared to be incomplete.  The Chairman 
undertook to arrange a meeting with Owen Carine.
RESOLVED:  that the Chairman would arrange a meeting with Owen Carine of 
TVBC.
NOTICEBOARDS (Minute 16-17/0439)
Permission to erect the noticeboards at the chosen locations was still awaited.
REMOVAL OF PAYPHONE (Minute 16-17/0440)
No further progress had been made.
TREEWORKS (Minute 16-17/0441)
A response had been received from the Arboricultural Officer that a map had

previously been made available to the Parish Council.  The Clerk undertook to find

out when and to get another one.
RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would continue to try to obtain a map of all the 
TPO’d trees in the village. 
	Action:  Parish Clerk

Resolved:
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	17-18/0039
17-18/0040
17-18/0041

17-18/0042

17-18/0043

17-18/0044

17-18/0045

	VILLAGE HALL (Minute 16-17/04440
The Clerk undertook to liaise with Cllr Hill for the Village Hall’s bank details in

order to send them the £500 donation agreed at the last meeting.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would send the £500 to the Village Hall Committee.

MOUNTBATTEN PARK (Minute 16-17/0460)
Concerns were expressed that the barrier gate had not yet been repaired.  The Clerk

To chase the groundsman.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would chase the groundsman over repairs to the 
barrier gate.

LIBRARY
Cllr Hill reported that Matt Le Tissier would be judging the photographic competition.
Cllr Hill requested £200 outlay from the Parish Council towards printing of the calendars 

later in the year.  This was unanimously agreed.

A grant of £1700 had been received from the Co-op.
CORRESPONDENCE

TENNIS

A report had been sent in by Rosemary Williams – copy attached.
BIG LOTTERY FUND

A grant had been received from the Big Lottery Fund for £10,000 for the project:
Developing Support and Opportunities for Young People (9-17).  The paperwork was

passed to Cllr Knight.
OTHER CORRESPONDENCE
There was no other correspondence.

HEALTH AND SAFETY/ RISK ASSESSMENT

There were no Health and Safety concerns at the moment.
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	17-18/0046

	QUESTIONS/REPORTS FROM MEMBERS PRESENT

Cllr Knight reported that there were 3 marquees this year for Village Day.
	BLOC
	
	
	
	

	17-18/0047
	APPROVAL OF ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	 Contractor costs, Clerk Salary, HMRC  
	   4901.85
	
	
	
	
	

	
	HALC – Planning training
	       48.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Katherine Lemon – Youth Work
	   1020.41
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Habistore – Hardware items
	       13.99
	
	
	
	
	

	
	RS Mechanical and Electrical Ltd – Repairs to boiler at pavilion
	   1116.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	CP Lubricants – Gasoil
	     235.20
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Paul Pimley – Beadle Editor
	     140.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Scouts – Beadle Delivery
	       75.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Sustainable Communities – Contract 3
	       45.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Sustainable Communities – Recreation Ground Contract
	     250.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	                                                                                                       TOTAL
	£7,845.45
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Proposed:   Cllr P Thompson   Seconded:  Cllr Mrs P Darnton

	
	
	
	
	
	

	17-18/0048
	PLANNING APPLICATIONS

	
	
	
	
	

	
	17/00991/FULLS
	83 Rownhams Lane

North Baddesley


	Single storey rear extension with flat roof

No comment
	
	
	
	

	
	17/00624/FULLS
	10 Cerne Close

North Baddesley
	Alterations and erection of single storey flat 

roof side extension

Insufficient information


	
	
	
	

	
	17/00954/FULLS
	5 Bracken Close

North Baddelsey
	Retention of decking to rear garden.

Support
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	16/02112/OUTS
	Land at Thorn Hill

Flexford Road

North Baddesley
	Outline application for the erection of up to 365 

residential dwellings (including up to 40% affordable 

housing), up to 0.15 hectares for A1 use (approx 

280qm floor space), structural planting and

landscaping, informal public open space, surface

water  attenuation, vehicular access point from

Flexford Road and associated ancillary works.

All matters reserved with the exception of the

main site access point.

Objection – 

The area of the proposed development is 

designated as a Local Gap and also 

designated as countryside in the recently 

adopted Revised Local Plan.

There is concern over the extra traffic 

which would travel along Flexford Road, 

Nutburn Road and in Valley Park as the 

roads are very narrow.

There is also concern over the local schools 

which are already expanding just to fulfil 

the present need. They cannot expand any 

more to accommodate more children.  The 

planned expansion will only cover present 

needs.  The Doctor’s surgeries are already

working to maximum capacity.

Risk of flooding

Lack of public consultation

Concerns over air pollution following recent studies

undertaken by the Parish Council showing levels in

Nutburn Road to be well over the recommended limit

for NO2 which is 40ug m3

	
	
	
	

	
	The meeting closed at  9.30pm
	
	
	
	


